School of Medicine Report for Training Committees and Faculty Groups

Last Updated: 14th February 2012

Head of School: 

· My Deanery days are:

· 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of the month

· 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month

· Every Friday

· I have heavy clinical commitments on my non-Deanery days, so I will be more likely to be able to attend RTCs etc if they are held on one of my Deanery days.  

· I will update this written report regularly for use if I cannot attend RTCs and for use at Faculty Group meetings. The most recent report (and previous reports) can be downloaded from the trainer section of the website https://www.eoedeanery.nhs.uk/medical/page.php?page_id=2212 

Future of the Deanery:
· Deaneries are likely to continue to exist until 2013 in their current format and are likely to be part of the new structures thereafter

· There will be one Local Education and Training Board (LETB) in the EoE and four Local Provider Groups (Essex, Beds & Herts, Cambridge & Peterborough, Norfolk & Suffolk).  What these bodies will do remains unclear.

· The Deanery will need a host and this will be put out to tender.

Changes in Managerial Responsibilities: 

· Kate Read has returned from her maternity leave and will be Senior Manager responsible for recruitment and performance support (such as Trainees in Difficulties).  She is also responsible for line managing those running the intrepid database.

· Diana Smart continues in her role as Senior Finance and Facilities Manager.

· Sue Agger is now the Senior Deanery Quality and Academic Training Manager and will lead the team focussing on the Deanery’s essential Quality Management function, in conjunction with Jonathan Waller

· Nicole Callaghan will be the Deanery’s Senior Education Support and HR Manager. Nicole will be responsible for line managing the Co-ordinators in the Community Care Unit (Public Health and General Practice), Dental, Foundation and Secondary Care.  
Administrative Support:
· There is still a recruitment freeze for permanent staff. Because of this we have to employ temporary staff from agencies and have a high turnover which has led to some difficulties.  We have a number of new staff in the secondary care team who are working hard to update our records and ensure that meetings/ARCPs are well planned; please be supportive to them

· If you need to support from the secondary care team in the Central Deanery, please contact Philomel Pike (Philomel.Pike@eoe.nhs.uk)

Website:
· Your Speciality’s/Trust’s section of the website is only as good as you make it yourselves. Please review it regularly to ensure it provides up to date information relevant to current trainees and those considering applying for a post with you. When you want to make changes, please liaise with Sarah Amery (webtemp@eoe.nhs.uk). 

Quality Management:

· I have now completed the Annual School Report (QM4); I have highlighted the following areas as red: handover arrangements; work intensity; access to study leave; time in job plans for supervisors. I have also expressed concerns about the complexity of the QM forms. Our areas of good practice include clarity of roles and the faculty group model.

· The 2011 GMC Trainee Survey has been published and can be found at http://gmc-onlineeducationreports.org/ReportType.aspx. Can you please analyse your Trust’s/Speciality’s report in depth and make plans to address all areas of concern at faculty group/training committee level. If there are any serious concerns which you feel I should be aware of, please let me know, particularly if you think I can help resolve them
· A local survey of all training programmes using the Bristol on Line tool will be undertaken annually. TPDs will be sent a link to allow them to access their speciality’s results on the day that their programme’s survey is launched. Each programme’s survey will be launched shortly before an ARCP panel is due to meet whenever possible, so that up to date information is available at the time of the ARCPs.  Please contact Nikolett Muller (Nikolett.Muller@eoe.nhs.uk) if you have any queries
ARCPs

· Every ARCP panel must have at least one member who has undergone ARCP training
· Details of future ARCP training days will be circulated when they have been set
· If you anticipate that a trainee is going to receive an unfavourable outcome (3 or 4), please send me details so that I can arrange for one of the Deputy Deans or me to be present if appropriate
· There are ongoing discussions at the RCP about whether it is necessary to continue with PYAs now that we have effective ARCPs
Repatriation of London Deanery Posts
· No posts in the physicianly specialities will be repatriated in the 2012 recruitment round
· We will work with Trusts and relevant TPDs over the next few months to take this forward where it is thought to be approriate
FfIT:
· Most of this year’s FfIT has been allocated; there is approx £1k unallocated for this year

Single Cascadable Application proposal for RCP-coordinated ST3 specialties
· The RCP is proposing that trainees should make a single application for each of the RCP-coordinated ST3 specialities they apply for and would rank the Deaneries/UoAs in their preferred order. Application forms will be scored and trainees will be allocated to a Deanery/UoA depending on their score and preferences. This would mean that each applicant would only have one interview; this will increase interview capacity nationally so that applicants with low scores on their application form (many of whom are otherwise very strong applicants) will be more likely to get interviewed. This will be piloted in eight specialities in the 2012 recruitment round
· I have expressed support with the reservation that London should not be permitted to hold a large reserve list 

Taking professional exams in non-training posts and attempts at professional exams
· The GMC has stated that professional examinations such as MRCP taken outside recognised training posts can now count towards a CCT
· There will be a limit of six attempts for each part of the exam; further attempts might be allowed in exceptional circumstances

Heads of School Meeting at RCP: 20th December 2011

The following were discussed (if there have been changes since the meeting I have updated them in this report:
· The possibility of allowing deferments to start dates of training by trainees who wish to undertake research is being considered. This would require a change to the Gold Guide.

· JRCPTB’s exceptional leave allowance. Currently, three months of OOPC for maternity leave or prolonged illness can be counted towards training. Not all Colleges allow this and COPMeD are trying to agree a consistent approach across all specialities, which may result in the removal of this allowance

· Work to make most WPBAs formative rather than summative is continuing; DOPS for some procedures will have a summative stage to confirm that the trainee can perform them independently; it is likely that the GMC will allow a pilot of this 

· COPMeD has issued guidance on what ARCP outcomes should be awarded to CMTs who have failed different parts of the MRCP to ensure consistency between Deaneries

· COPMeD has written to the Postgraduate Board at the GMC suggesting that completion of MRCP should no longer be an exit requirement for CMT, but that it should remain as a requirement for entry to ST3. All the other Heads of School disagreed with this. My personal view is that it s a good idea.

· Training programmes need to ensure that periods OOP are coordinated to minimise the impact on service. Within the EoE, we wish to encourage academic excellence and so we should do our best to accommodate appropriate requests for OOPR

· ACCS - Acute Medicine can now be extended to three years for trainees requiring a third year to gain all the CMT competences

· It is becoming practically impossible for trainees in some specialities in some Deaneries (e.g. Northern Ireland) to become competent in practical procedures such as central venous cannulation, because of changing work patterns; this will probably mean that competence in these procedures will have to cease to be a requirement for completion of higher speciality training in  G(I)M

· ePortfolio: NES still has a backlog of about 18 months for the “non-urgent” work requested by the RCP. The Service Level Agreement is still being reviewed

Ian Barton 

Head of School
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